
The following are not allowed in 
school: 

 Unnatural hair colours or ‘extreme’ 
hair styles (clipped hair should be no 
shorter than grade 2, hair accessories 
must be subtle and dark coloured). 

 Excessive make-up (including 
coloured nail varnish). 

 Jewellery (including rings, bracelets, 
more than one charity band, 
necklaces, additional earrings or any 
other kind of piercings). 

 Belts with large buckles. 

 Coloured tops under polo shirts. 

 Headphones and portable music 
players (unless in lessons with the 
expressed permission of a teacher). 

 Mobile phones or games consoles, 
which are visible and switched on 
during the school day. 

Girls Skirts: Navy blue 

or black. Straight or 
pleated. No tube skirts or 
skirts with a split seam 
(skirts should not be 
figure hugging and so not 
‘ride up’ when a girl 
walks). 

Length should be 
‘decent’ (when a girl 
stands upright and places 
her hands by her sides, 
the skirt should be longer 
than her fingertips). 

Girls Trousers: Navy blue 

or black. Tailored. Not skin 
tight or ‘drainpipe’ style. No 
denim. No visible buttons or 
zips in the front fly area. 

Please see separate 
guidance on girls’ skirts and 
trousers. 

Boys Trousers or 
Shorts: Dark grey or 

black. Tailored. No 
denim. Shorts should 
be knee length. 

Boys and Girls 
Socks or Tights: 
Dark blue or black. 

Boys and Girls Polo 
Shirts: Farmor’s white 

polo shirt with crest. 
These can be 
personalised for Y11 
Prefects. 

Girls Shoes: Black, 

brown or navy. Flat 
heeled. No canvas shoes. 
No trainers.  

Ankle height black or 
brown leather boots may 
only be worn when the 
weather is extremely cold. 

Our Farmor’s specific uniform (polo shirts and sweatshirts) is 
available through PMG Schoolwear (formerly Simply Schoolwear). 
You can buy at the shop in Faringdon, on telephone number  
01895 809321 or online at: http://www.pmgschoolwear.co.uk/ 

Boys and Girls Sweatshirts: 
Farmor’s blue sweatshirt with 
crest or personalised grey 
sweatshirt for Y11 Prefects. 

Boys and Girls 
Earrings: One pair 

of small sleeper or 
stud earrings may be 
worn (one in each 
ear).  

These must be 
removed for PE 
lessons. Therefore 
new piercings should 
only be done at the 
start of the Summer 
Holidays. 

Boys Shoes: Black or 

brown. No trainers. No 
canvas shoes. 

Black or brown leather 
boots may only be worn 
when the weather is 
extremely cold. 

Boys and Girls 
Coats: Coats 

may be worn but 
should not be on 
during lessons.  

‘Hoodies’ (a top of 
sweatshirt 
material with a 
hood), non school 
sweatshirts or 
cardigans are not 
considered 
substitutes for a 
coat and are not 
allowed. 

A persistent refusal to meet these standards may result in a confiscation of items, sanctions 
(including possible isolation) and, in extreme cases, the student may be sent home to change. 
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